
“Dedicated To Improving Our Community” 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Press Release 
 
 
Date:     17 March 2020 
 
Released by:    Chief Roy F Holland 
 
What:     COVID-19 
    
When:     Immediately 
 
Where:     Town of Enfield, NH 
 
Details:     
 

At this time, The Enfield Police Department is compelled to make some temporary changes due to 

COVID-19.  Unfortunately, we need to yield some of our duties and functions to hold caution and take 

reasonable steps  for the exposure to COVID-19 for those who work at the Enfield Police Department.  

All personnel of the Enfield Police Department remain ready to respond to the needs of the community.  

This includes staffing and operations for emergencies, and calls of priority.   

Effectively immediately, the Enfield Police Department is suspending some of our lower level services.  

These suspended services include:  

 

VIN verifications 

Ride-a-longs 

Some Public Programs 

- This includes Coffee With A Cop, which is postponed for March 18th 

Station tours 

Fingerprinting 

 

The front administration lobby will be open by appointment only.  This means you will need to 

telephone 603-632-7501 for all of your administrative needs, questions, non emergency reporting, and 

make appointments.   When you call you may be asked a few questions by the department member 

answering your call.  This is to better appoint your needs in the right direction promptly.  

 

The Officer’s of the department will be using protective equipment as needed and carrying out social 

distancing as necessary.   
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We remain loyal and committed to our community.   We will be there for critical events, as well as our 

public safety services to ensure the protection of lives. 

 

The Enfield Police Department can be reached by calling our Dispatch Center at 603-643-2222 for 

police services  or 603-632-7501for administrative services.    

 

For all emergencies dial 9 1 1. 

 

Please also remember you may dial 2 1 1 for Health and Human services. 

 

 


